
Happy Easter!
Okay, trying to make people say Resurrection Day instead of
Easter is just pointless. If you’d like, Happy Resurrection
Day! The celebration of Jesus Christ’s victory over death is
upon us once again! Hallelujah! No, I wasn’t calling you over,
Hallelujah (private joke: there is a boy named Hallelujah in
one  of  the  classes  I  teach).  Now  that  you’re  finished
cheering, I have a Godtube video to share. Godtube is like
Youtube (ya think?) only it’s all about Christ. My pastor
showed a video in church a few weeks ago that really shows
using dance/drama what God’s love is all about. He loves us so
much He went through the humiliation of becoming a man and the
pain and suffering of becoming a sacrifice- the sacrifice for
us. Anyway, on to the video. Let me see if this works…

<edit> Nope. I guess we can’t embed videos- hey C, any way we
can turn this feature on? like embed, target = _blank also
gets cut out of the code when trying to make a link open in a
new window. Anyway, here’s the link:

[godtube]https://www.godtube.com/view_video.php?viewkey=ee73e6
3418003b47d7d5[/godtube]

Resurrection Day is coming!
I say Resurrection Day because the word Easter is used in
reference  to  the  spring  celebration  with  eggs  and  easter
bunnies.  Resurrection Day rather refers to the holiday we
Christians celebrate at the same time, the resurrection of our
Lord, Jesus Christ.  He was murdered on a cross by a reluctant
Pilate  at  the  insistence  of  the  Jewish  leaders  who  were
blinded and could not see that He really was the Messiah they
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were waiting for as He came in humility rather than in power,
to teach rather than to conquer.  There will come a day of
course when He does finally come to destroy the ones who
reject him and build a new Heaven and Earth for Him and His
people, but for now we wait and celebrate what He has done so
far in offering a way out of the darkness we call sin.  That
He was resurrected shows all that He has victory even over
death,  what  many  think  of  as  the  final  conclusion  to
ourselves.

First of course we must remember His death- His unfair trial,
His suffering, and his being nailed to a cross in the most
brutal form of execution know in those days.  Good Friday, as
it is known except by school districts that now refer to it as
a “non-attendance” day, is the day we remember this horrible
death.  I of course have the bonus of it being a day-without-
pay so I can really feel the suffering. �  Kidding of course,
but  it  is  a  serious  day.   Our  church  is  actually  doing
something a little bit different this year.  We are still
called to attend wearing black, but instead of a drama (I was
in it 7 out of the last 8 years!) and a message it is
apparently an open-ended service where we can come at any time
within a 5-hour window.  More on this after Friday as I really
don’t know anything more about it.

We are preparing for Easter with the choir and it is coming
along nicely.  Of course tonight we will probably have a train
wreck as we’re told to sing from memory- no sheet music for us
when we’re up there!  Of course the train wreck will be
followed  by  further  improvements  as  we  improve  in  our
confidence of the music and, just as important, will actually
be looking at the choir director instead of the music! �  And
once it’s over, a week of (unpaid) rest follows…



Not just a sub…
Well, I suppose since this is my blog I can write about more
than just subbing.  There is the retro-gamer in me, and I
might say a few things here and there about it, but I think I
should really just start another blog about it once this gets
going.  There is also the church-goer in me.  I sing, do
drama, and teach 4th/5th grades there, so it is sort of on-
topic anyway, not that on-topic is a requirement for me… �

Tonight is the first night for Easter choir rehearsal.  Now,
my church is a very large church meaning I will be one of 100+
in the choir, or one of about 30 men.  I will find out tonight
whether or not I can actually do it- it all depends on whether
or not we would have to sing at the end of the service- they
do that from time to time.  If we do, then it would conflict
with the kid’s ministry.  I can always be a little late to the
class (I am one of several leaders actually as there are
around 40 kids in the class each service) especially since
they start with a game time, but it would be irresponsible of
me to not show up for the teaching and small group times. 
This is especially true on Easter, one of the two days of the
year when typically more people show up than the norm.  To you
who do: Jesus wants to see you in his house more! �

Beyond choir, I also do drama for the younger kids, but we
have next month off from that so there is no interference with
it.  Well, gotta go.  It’s nearing rehearsal time.
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